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INTERNATIONAL NEWS

On 30 June, a groundbreaking ceremony marked the start 
of a nucleus farm near Wuwei in China’s Gansu province. 
This project is a collaboration between Topigs Norsvin 
and Muyuan Foods, reflecting their commitment to 
improving pork production in China.

The new high-health nucleus farm will have a capacity 
of 1 200 sows and will include both maternal and terminal 
sire lines. It will serve as the foundation of a breeding 
infrastructure that provides high-quality genetics for 
Muyuan Foods and other producers in China.

Scan this QR code  
to read the original article.

Topigs Norsvin: Groundbreaking ceremony marks start of joint 
venture nucleus farm in China

FAO Meat Price Index steady in June
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International pig meat prices saw a slight increase due to 
steady import levels. The Food and Agriculture 
Organization (FAO) Meat Price Index averaged 116,9 
points in June, nearly unchanged from May, and 2,1 points 
(1,8%) lower than the same period last year. While 
international poultry meat prices dropped, moderate to 
slight increases were observed in the prices of ovine, pig, 
and bovine meats.

The decline in poultry meat prices was primarily due to 
abundant supplies from major producing countries. In 
contrast, ovine meat prices rose significantly due to high 
import demand, despite ample export supplies, as 

farmers began liquidating their herds in response to 
unusually dry conditions in parts of Australia. Meanwhile, 
the slight increase in international pig meat prices was 
supported by steady imports and seasonally active 
internal sales, particularly in North America. World bovine 
meat prices remained broadly stable, reflecting generally 
well-balanced global demand and supply conditions.

The French Ministry of Agriculture and Food is renewing 
its campaign to protect the country from African swine 
fever (ASF).

African swine fever affects domestic pigs and wild boar 
in various European countries. Numerous cases have been 
detected in wild boar in northern Italy, close to the French 
border. In mid-June, Germany confirmed six new ASF cases 
in wild boar near Frankfurt, just 100 km from the French 
border, adding to previous outbreaks in other regions. 
African swine fever has serious economic consequences for 
farmers and the entire pork industry. The campaign targets 
specific groups with tailored messages. Precautions are 
recommended for all international travellers expected in 
France this summer, especially during the upcoming 
Paralympic Games in Paris, from 28 August to 8 September.
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France renews its ASF prevention campaign
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